

The Area's Premier Family Owned & Operated Senior Living Community

January 22, 2021

Dear Residents, Family Members and Resident Representatives,

Today we received notice that an assisted living staff member has tested positive for COVID-19. This staff member is not a direct caregiver.

The tables below reflect the current status of our neighborhoods:

Neighborhoods: Skilled Nursing				
Activity	Status	Service Resumption		
Outdoor Visits	Allowed	N/A		
Essential Caregiver Visits <sup>1</sup>	Suspended	Visits resume 2/1/21 <sup>1</sup>		
Compassionate Care Visits	Allowed	N/A		
Bereavement Visits	Allowed	N/A		
Indoor Visits	Suspended	Suspended due to NJ CALI score		
Dining	In room	Communal dining 2/10/21		
Activities	In room	Communal activities 2/10/21		

Neighborhoods: Assisted Living and Recollections				
Activity	Status	Service Resumption		
Outdoor Visits	Allowed	N/A		
Essential Caregiver Visits <sup>1</sup>	Suspended	Visits resume 2/8/21 <sup>1</sup>		
Compassionate Care Visits	Allowed	N/A		
Bereavement Visits	Allowed	N/A		
Indoor Visits	Suspended	Suspended due to NJ CALI score		
Dining	In room	Communal dining 2/15/21		
Activities	In room	Communal activities 2/15/21		

Essential Caregiver visits may not resume until all residents and staff have received two weeks AND two rounds of testing with no further positives. Delays in receiving test results may impact the estimated date to resume Essential Caregiver visits.

Last Friday, our residents and staff members received their first round of the COVID-19 vaccine. Walgreens will be back on-site Friday, February 5<sup>th</sup> to administer the next round of the vaccine. Residents and staff who did not receive the vaccine last week will have the opportunity to get the vaccine at this time.

This week, the testing frequency of our staff members increased to twice a week. This will continue as long as our regional CALI (COVID-19 Activity Level Index) remains in the High/Very High level.

Sunnysi	de I	Manor
January	22,	2021

We are grateful to you for your ongoing support. Please don't hesitate to share any comments, concerns or questions. We are all in this together.

Regards,

The Keane Family